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Start of a new year 

I  hope that you have managed this strange summer, with your 
health, limited holidays, scorching heat and torrential rain. And now 

in September, we celebrate a new academic year, with our students 
returning to their old schools, starting at new ones or university and 
colleges, with all the joys and excitement of seeing old friends again or 
making new ones.  We wish all students a great start to the new year. 
 It is also the start of autumn, the nights are drawing in and we can 
enjoy the fruits and vegetables of the summer, much of it newly grown 
by ‘green fingered villagers’ in their own gardens, who enjoyed plant 
swaps earlier in the year. Details of the next meeting are inside. The 
fields are changing colour as the harvest is brought in, and you can 
read about how the Longford Estate has managed during the summer. 
 May I take this opportunity to thank all the clergy for supporting us 
during the last few months. They have overcome huge technical 
hurdles to bring us our online services. This month we have a 
message from The Bishop of Salisbury, who writes that during 
lockdown many people who would not normally come to church 
enjoyed online services. But also, that ‘our churches are places where 
we can do the deep business with God not just as individuals or 
households, but together.’ Our Churches are now reopening for 
worship and prayer, details of services are on the back page. 
 I have been asked by many people to express thanks to all those 
who looked out for isolated neighbours during lockdown, queued for 
prescriptions, shopped or just got to know their neighbours better. 
Likewise, thanks to our local shops, pubs and food suppliers. Bread 
and Flowers have a great offer for you this month. Well done to 
Britford Farm shop, who raised over £6,000 for St Thomas’s Church 
due to our desire to bake. 
 It was hoped that the Fête committee would have been able to 
organise a gathering on Nunton field in September for us all to meet 
up. Alas, the current government guidelines do not yet allow us to do 
this, so we will postpone it for now. However, I am delighted to say 
that the Radnor Hall will be open from 1 September.  
 Finally, I fear that we are in for some busy traffic through Odstock 
and Nunton, and inconvenience for Britford residents, as the A338 is 
closed for three weeks in September. Patience and care will be 
paramount to our safety. 
 
Jeremy Metcalfe 

mailto:editor@newsandnotes.co.uk?subject=News%20&%20Notes:
mailto:editor@newsandnotes.co.uk?subject=News%20&%20Notes:
http://www.Newsandnotes.co.uk
http://www.Newsandnotes.co.uk
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Reflection 
A Message from the Bishop of Salisbury  

T he 800th anniversary of the founding of the new cathedral in Salisbury was distinctly 
different from that which had been so carefully planned. In a way it demonstrated 

that one of the reasons the Christian Church has endured and is a great missionary 
religion is its adaptability. A faith based on death and resurrection is constantly being 
reinvented in witness to the eternal life of Christ.  

In this case, the building was closed because of the Government’s lockdown in response 
to coronavirus, services moved online and have been surprisingly well attended. The 
building, of course, endured and remained a potent symbol of hope in the city and 
diocese, pointing beyond itself to God and earthing heaven as it has done in all times. 

The whole experience of lockdown because of a virus has made us all think about what 
matters and why. We live globally and locally.  

Churches and places of worship were not seen by our Government as essential, but got 
dealt with like a social club and as leisure and tourism. It felt a bit like Simon Jenkins 
describing parish churches as “the museums of England”. In some ways it’s accurate 
and quite helpful, but misses the most important point. A cathedral or church is first and 
foremost a place of worship.  

In worship we place ourselves in relationship to God, one another and all creation. 
Worship is part of what it is to be fully human. Religion is an expression of the individual 
in relation to God but it is a corporate activity, the worship of God by a community of 
faith.   

There has been an upside. The closure of our church buildings meant we were able to 
emphasise the importance of ‘faith at home’. Across the diocese, church communities 
have been central to community initiatives, caring for the most vulnerable in these 
unprecedented times.  

Online worship has been a revelation, with people looking at each other’s faces rather 
than at the back of the head of the person sitting in front. Numbers attending online have 
been greater than those previously attending church.   

Maybe we have all been feeling so isolated that to find a way of belonging or being with 
others for a shared time each day or week has had greater priority? Online worship has 
engaged some people who don’t normally come to church and some silver surfers who 
were unable physically to attend church have loved being able to engage again from 
home. 

We live in an age and in a part of the world that greatly values the individual and 
freedom of choice. Lockdown has shown us some of the limits to this. We need 
institutions, organisations, buildings that support and strengthen our common life.  

The cathedral - and any church building - does this not just as a meeting house. God can 
be worshipped everywhere and anywhere, but our churches are places where we can do 
the deep business with God not just as individuals or households, but together.  
 
+Nicholas Holtam, Bishop of Salisbury 
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Community News 

Radnor Hall update 

The Radnor Hall will be reopening to our regular users, from 1 September 2020.  Any 
new bookings will be carefully considered.  Please email radnorhallbookings@gmail.com 
and discuss your booking with Anna, our Hall Manager. 

Odstock, Nunton and Bodenham  
Scarecrow Festival - Lockdown Legends 

Thank you to all those who built a scarecrow in early July to celebrate our 
Lockdown Legends.  The first prize went to the Tuckers with a very life 
like impersonation of Captain Sir Tom Moore, whilst the ‘Business’ prize 
is awarded to Nunton Farm for their huge display thanking the NHS. 
Commendation to Tilly Shipsey aged 3 (and Tim 3+) who built a great 
version of Joe Wickes. Pictures can be found in the E-News edition. 

Birth Announcement 

Mills: On 20 June 2020 to Katherine (née Hillier) and Simon Mills, a son, John Anthony, 
a brother for Lucy and grandson for Anthony and Hatty Hiller. 

Green Fingered Villagers 

Thank you to our gardeners for continuing to share their plants and produce at our 
swap sessions on Sunday 12 July and 16 August. Thankfully we were not quite buried 
under a mountain of courgettes but we were very impressed with some amazing 
rhubarb in July and plenty of beans and beetroot in August. We also made a small 
collection of goods and money to support the Trussell Trust which was gratefully 
received. I’m sure we will have even more fruit and veg in September that we might like 
to share and so plan to hold our next swap Saturday 12 September on Nunton field 
and we will make a further collection for the Trussell Trust. Please note that it will be 
Saturday and not Sunday this month. I will post any updates on the Five Villages 
Facebook page. 

Nunton Book Swap 

Thank you to all who have contributed to the book and ‘media’ swap shop in the bus 
shelter at Nunton.  It has grown amazingly! Please remember to leave some of the 
bench available for people to use who are waiting for the bus.  I will be sorting through 
the items soon and, in an effort to keep things tidy, I will take some to the charity shops 
now that they are open. 

Stephanie Elcock 

mailto:radnorhallbookings@gmail.com?subject=Radnor%20Hall%20booking:


Issue 532 - September 2020  4 

 

Notices 
Notice from Nunton Farm  

to all walkers and dog owners 

We welcome local residents walking in the beautiful countryside 
around the parishes of Nunton, Odstock, Bodenham, Charlton and 
Britford. We love to make the most of the great outdoors and hope 
that you too take pleasure from the outstanding beauty in this part 
of the world. 

We respectfully request that you remain on marked footpaths and 
bridleways, and ask that any gates are always left as you find them.  

Below are the important reasons for this: 

To keep you and our livestock calm and safe 

Farm livestock can be frightened by people with dogs and become dangerous to walkers; 
this is especially true of cows with calves and of bulls. Dogs can be a danger to cows. 

Occasionally, it may look as though there is no livestock in the fields, however, they may 
be hidden or may soon be moved into the field. 

To protect the wildlife in the area 

Wildlife, particularly ground nesting birds, can be disturbed by dogs and people. For 
instance, the rare Grey Partridge, which we are attempting to encourage to nest in some 

areas on the farm. 

To reduce the spread of disease 

There are some diseases that are spread to cattle by dogs, in particular a disease called 
Neospora. Neospora can lead to a cow losing her unborn calf and can cause undue 

suffering. We would kindly ask all dog owners to please pick up dog faeces and take it 
home at all times, and to please keep to marked footpaths. 

Thank you 

Thank you for your cooperation, which enables us all to enjoy the 
beautiful countryside we live in. 

A338 roadworks from 3 - 25 September 2020 

The A338 will be closed between Britford Park and Ride, and 
Harnham gyratory roundabout by the BP garage from 3 - 25 
September for three weeks, 24hrs a day excluding weekends.  

The Bournemouth traffic will be diverted via the Blandford road and 
on to Poole. However, there is bound to be heavy traffic in Nunton 
and Odstock. 
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The Fête committee had hoped to organise EbbleFeast on Nunton Field in September,  
which was to be a time for us all to meet up and share our summer stories.   

Alas, the current government guidelines do not yet allow us to do this, and they are not 
prepared to be fined £10k for an illegal rave!!   

So, sadly we will postpone this until the time and guidelines allow us to meet.  

With regret this decision also applies to Car Boot sales this year.  Roll on 2021!! 

Nunton Playground Update  

O n behalf of the local community we want to record our gratitude for the help we have 
been given by the Longford Estate in preparing the Nunton Playground site for 

installation of the new playground. The old equipment and fence have now been 
removed, together with the concrete foundations and the remains of the bark surface. 
The Estate has also kindly offered to backfill the site with topsoil, ready for re-seeding.  
 As soon as the new grass is sufficiently established the playground company will 
come to install the new equipment. Once everything is in place the fence will be 
replaced.  
 There have been requests to add further new pieces of equipment in due course. 
This is certainly something that we can look at in future, if the funding can be found.  
 The replacement of the picnic table at Jubilee Gardens has been delayed due to 
availability problems, but we hope that it will be delivered within the next few weeks.  
 
Sally Nelson - Chair Odstock Parish Council  

Notices 

BRITFORD FARM SHOP - FLOUR FOR CHARITY RESULTS ! 

Dear Friends,  

Finally the money has been counted, the flour dust washed down and... 

BRITFORD FARM SHOP has REOPENED ! 

During lock down we packaged and sold just under 6 tons of flour in 3,210 bags. As a result 
of your support we raised £6,160 for St Thomas’s Church, Salisbury. 

Grateful thanks to everyone that spread the word and to Jeanette and Theresa for their 
invaluable help.  
Robert and Mary Lewis 
(See E-News & Notes for more details) 
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Adverts 

DON’T stand for a broken chair 
when you can sit on a decent 

seat 
 

CHAIRS RE-CANED 

Les Dodd 01722 329341 

Please support our local advertisers, many who live in our 
villages and appreciate our support.  

STABE LTD 

Develop | Protect | Innovate | Assure 

The GDPR & Data Protection Experts  

 At STABE we are able to provide a complete data protection 
service to fit your needs.  

Visit www.stabeltd.co.uk or email enquiries@stabeltd.co.uk   
for more information. 

We genuinely believe that good data protection can minimise 

your organisations risks and we offer GDPR Support, Governance 

and Compliance, Risk and Incident Management, Data Security 

Training and DPO Services. 

Britford Lamb for Sale 

I am 17 years old and have been sheep 
farming for 3 years. My lambs are reared 
on flavoursome meadow grass in Britford. 

These are now ready for sale; £80 for half 
and £150 for whole. Or you can buy 
specific cuts such as a leg of lamb or 
pack of chops etc.  

I only have a limited amount of lamb, so 
first come, first served basis.  
Please contact me on 07936 193 516. 
Will Thomlinson 

Coombe Bissett Stores  

Don't forget that although lockdown is easing, we can still help you with our delivery or 
collection service. Simply place your order by phone or email and we will do the rest 
with no delivery charge within a 5 mile radius of Coombe Bissett.  

If you prefer to visit the shop, you can drop off your dry cleaning, do your shopping    
(we have many interesting new products on our shelves), collect your order, send your 
mail, return unwanted internet orders, buy a newspaper or browse our extensive 
greeting card selection - all without having to battle with the proposed new traffic 
restrictions in Salisbury. 

Tel: 01722 718852  shop@coombebissettstores.co.uk 

http://www.stabeltd.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@stabeltd.co.uk
mailto:shop@coombebissettstores.co.uk
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Handy Man 
Friendly & reliable service 

All jobs considered including: 

Hedge & Grass cutting & Plumbing 
Rubbish & Garden clearance & Repairs 
Gutters cleaned & repaired & Fencing 
Flat pack assembly & Small removals 
Fully Insured, No Call Out Fee, No job 

too small 
Call Andy on 07704578293  

Email: acnservices@outlook.com 

BLS  
Garden Maintenance Services 

 Lawn Cutting  
 Hedge Cutting 
 Garden Tidy 
 Pruning 
 Contract & One Off 

Contact Brett Lyons on  
07747 738340 

S J GILLINGHAM 
Oil Heating Services 

Installation - Maintenance - Service 

Email : sjgillingham@btinternet.com 
Tel 07831 378803 

Oil fired boiler maintenance 

OFTEC REG OIL ENGINEERS 

The Great Outpaws  

offers dog walking, home visits, pet taxi 
and equine services. I am fully insured, 
DBS checked, canine first aid certified and 
have a purpose built fully air conditioned 
and ventilated vehicle to ensure the 
comfort and safety of your pets.  

 
Please phone 07709291485 or email 

TheGreatOutpaws@hotmail.com 
with any questions or requests. 

mailto:acnservices@outlook.com
mailto:sjgillingham@btinternet.com
mailto:TheGreatOutpaws@hotmail.com
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PERSONAL 
TRAINING 

1:1,Group training, Weight loss, Weight gain, 
Functional movement patterns & Rehabilitation 

THERAPIES 

Sports Injuries & rehabilitation, Sports, Deep 
Tissue, Hot stone Massage, Physiotherapy,  

Chinese Acupuncture & Tui Na 
 

FITNESS CLASSES 
With highly qualified instructors,  

also offering 1:1 sessions on demand 

STUDIO & TREATMENT HIRE  
A Beautiful, rural setting for therapists and 

instructors needing a venue 
For more information on Pure Health, its 

Trainers, Therapists and class timetable, please 
go to www. PureHealthOdstock.co.uk  

Pure and Exquisite 

 
Nails by Kimberley 

 Creative Nail Design Salon 
 

This months offer 

Express Manicure & Pedicure with a 
Shellac Polish for just £50 

Express Manicure & Pedicure with a 
Vinylux Polish for just £45 

Please present this advert at the time of 
your treatment  

Acrylic Nail Extensions, Shellac Gel 
Polish, Luxury & Express Spa Manicures, 
Luxury & Express Marine Spa Pedicures, 

Eyelash & Eyebrow Tinting, Eyebrow 
Shaping, Facial Waxing, Beautiful Pamper 

Gift Sets available to purchase.  

Check out our website for monthly 
special offers 

Phone: 07585 905905  
Email: info@pureandexquisite.co.uk 

 www. pureandexquisite.co.uk 
3 Clearbury Close, Odstock, SP5 4NX 

Claudine, a certified instructor of  
Pilates & HIIT classes, teaches men and 

women of all ages and abilities.  

Pilates - Improves balance, flexibility, core 
and back strength, and joint mobility.  

Fitness Pilates - Claudine’s best of all 
disciplines, but not as intensive as HIIT.  

High Intensity Interval Training (HIIT) - Get-
ting you fitter faster without equipment.  

Daytime and evening classes held in Brit-
ford, Radnor Hall, Coombe Bissett and 

throughout the Chalke Valley.  

For more information call 07788 587937 

Enjoy fitness routines  
designed specifically 
with you in mind in a 

fun,  
relaxed environment.  

Local advertisers 

Can you fill this space? 

The Editor would love to hear from you if 
you would like advertise within News & 

Notes. Please make contact via our 
email address 

Grovely Financial Limited is an Appointed Representative of Vision Independent Financial Planning Ltd 
which is Authorised and Regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.  

Call Ellie Price on 01722 632456 to arrange a 
friendly, free initial consultation. 

ellie@grovelyfinancial.co.uk 

www.grovelyfinancial.co.uk 

Financial Planning 

Savings  Pensions 

Investments 

• Making sense of your money. 

• Preparing realistic and achievable financial plans. 

• Working with you to realise your financial future. 

http://www.purehealthodstock.co.uk
mailto:info@pureandexquisite.co.uk
http://www.pureandexquisite.co.uk
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JD Sewing Services 
Curtains, Roman Blinds, Cushion Covers 

Made for you in your choice of fabrics 

Clothing alterations undertaken 

No job too small 

Contact Jan  

01722 334509 or 07810 516221 

HILLSIDE B&B 
Odstock Village 

Luxury log cabin sleeps up to 5 
Plus Twin, Double and Single self-

contained rooms 
 

All rooms and the log cabin opening 
out on to delightful gardens and 
each has a small kitchen with a 

fridge and microwave and a light 
breakfast included – parking 

Please phone Carol or Jeff  
for bookings 

On 01722 329746 or book online at  
Hillsidebandb.co.uk 

 

The Yew Tree inn is nearby for great 
evening meals 

Ease your life,  

Let me do your  

ironing !! 

£12 per hour 

TEL 07879 882348 

Plumbing and Drainage 

• Heating 

• Bathroom and Kitchen installation 

• Blocked Drains/Toilets/Sinks 

• 25 Years’ Experience 

• Free Quotes 

• All work Fully Guaranteed  
 

Please call David on  
01725 512645 or 07818 046222 

LIAM BOWEN 

Painter and Decorator 

Free Estimates Competitive 
Rates 

Phone 01722 334879 

Mobile 07712 284618 

City and Guilds Qualified 

Steeple Sweeps 
Fireplaces, Chimneys, Woodburners 

and Stoves professionally swept 
Rotary Power and Traditional brushes 

APICS trained – Fully insured 
Clean friendly service 

Certificates issued 

Call Steve on 01794 885709  
steeplesweeps@gmail.com 

JANICE’S IRONING 

Downton 

Cam’s Cab 
Executive Private Hire, 

Air/Sea Transfers 

Long Distance and Local Area  

Cameron Purdon  

07967 724533 

ecam62@gmail.com 

Professional, Reliable & Courteous 

You’re in Safe Hands 

http://www.Hillsidebandb.co.uk
mailto:steeplesweeps@gmail.com
mailto:ecam62@gmail.com


Issue 532 - September 2020  10 

 

H aving had one of the wettest winters on record we have had some of the highest 
temperatures on record this spring and this has presented different challenges. 

Thankfully the weather was good during the bulk of lockdown which without doubt made 
it easier to endure than had it poured down! Covid-19 remains on all our minds and we 
all need to take care that we protect ourselves and others from the virus but it has been 
amazing to see how the local community has come together and thought of innovative 
ways to keep businesses running during these difficult times.  
 The crops all look well and we are hopeful of a good harvest this year. The farms 
have been an abundance of colour with the blue linseed next to the Homington Road, 
the white poppies abutting Whitsbury Estate and the cereals changing from green to 
shades of yellow and gold as they draw closer to harvest. We manage our grassland in 
different ways for different purposes and the downland has been covered in wildflowers 
this year as have some of our arable margins which we purposefully manage for wild 
flowers and wildlife.  
 Our cows have finished calving and the bulls are back in the fields in preparation for 
next seasons calving. We have had some really good calves this year and they look 
tremendous out in the fields. Haymaking always feel like the precursor to harvest and we 
have almost finished making the hay if it wasn’t for the heavy downpour in mid August! 
The oilseed rape has all been cut and seems to have fared reasonably given the year, 
we are now waiting for the spring barley, wheat and peas to be fit.  
 The fish farms have had some significant investment this year at our hatchery site 
and the quality and quantity of fish that we are now able to produce and grow on has 
impressed us all. The fry moved from the hatchery site to the growing farms in the middle 
of July as we need to expose the fry at a specific weight to a parasite in the river to 
provide immunity for them going forward. With the hospitality sector slowly reopening we 
are hopeful that trade for this enterprise will increase so that customers can enjoy the 
fish we work so hard to produce.  
 Fishing was one of the first sports to be made available as lockdown restrictions 
were eased and certainly the number of fisherman on the first few days of the trout 
season showed how keen people were to get out and about. The quality of the fish being 
caught has been excellent and is a reflection on how we manage not only the river and 
riverbanks but also the wider catchment area in terms of farmland and woodland.  
 Ash dieback has ravaged much of the countryside and the Estate has not been 
immune to this, consequently our forestry team have been concentrating on felling large 
areas of diseased Ash trees this spring. We still have large areas to do and we are 
carrying out this work whilst there is still a value to the timber and before the trees die. 
Some of this timber will be used for our logs business so is being set out in racks to dry 
and season in preparation for being cut in a couple of years time. Where quality butts 
have been cut they are being sold to local joiners and furniture makers. The challenge of 
what we replace the Ash with to remain commercial and provide a range of habitat within 
our woodlands is important, a mixed range of hardwood species will be planted rather 
than a monoculture approach.  
 The maintenance team have worked miracles preparing houses in record time for 
tenants to move into, the standard of property we offer to our tenants is excellent and is 
reflected in the amount of interest we have in our property portfolio.  
David Canty | Estate Manager 

Longford Estate 
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Puzzles 

Answers to last month’s Book and Author quiz:  

1. Snowball & Boxer: Animal Farm – George Orwell.  2. Wackford Squeers & Madeline Bray: Nicholas Nickleby – 
Charles Dickens.  3. Nellie Dean & Edgar Linton: Wuthering Heights – Emily Bronte.  4. William Collins & Charles 
Bingley: Pride and Prejudice – Jane Austen. 5.  Ashley Wilkes & Prissy: Gone with the Wind – Margaret Mitchell.  6. 
Daisy Buchanan & Myrtle Wilson: The Great Gatsby – F Scott Fitzgerald. 7.  Bilbo Baggins & Bard: The Hobbit – JRR 
Tolkein. 8. Tom Joad & Rose of Sharon: The Grapes of Wrath – John Steinbeck. 9. Ralph & Jack: Lord of the Flies – 
William Golding. 10. Ada Doom & Amos Starkadder: Cold Comfort Farm – Stella Gibbons. 11. Captain Yossarian & 
Doc Daneeka: Catch 22 – Joseph Heller. 12. Jaques Sauniere & Silas: The Da Vinci Code – Dan Brown 

For the answers go to the News and Notes website to see the E–News version 

ART & ARTISTS Quiz 

Here are the names and dates of famous works of art.  Can you name the artist? 
Chris Clark, Charlton All Saints.  

1. The Scream - 1893 
2. Girl with a Pearl Earring - 1665 
3. Starry Night - 1889 
4. Les Demoiselles d’Avignon - 1907 
5. Primavera - 1480 

6. Lady with an Ermine - 1490 
7. Ophelia - 1865 
8. The Light of the World - 1857 
9. The Night Watch - 1642 
10. Las Meninas - 1656 

Word Search - Harry Potter 
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Church News 

Ministry Team: 

Team Rector ~ The Revd Catherine Blundell:    01722 780134 

Team Vicars ~ The Revd Canon Jenny Taylor:   01722 503 081 

The Revd Dr Anna-Claar Thomasson-Rosingh:   01722 238 267 

Curate ~ The Revd Roger Leake:      07947 149 456 

Team Administrator ~ Mrs Emily Broomhead:   07890 262 376 

 

Services in Chalke Valley Benefice 

September 2020  

BCP = Book of Common Prayer (Traditional Language), 
CW = Common Worship (Contemporary Language) 

  

  

 
Please note that if the Covid 19 situation changes, these service details might also 

change. Face masks must be worn for Services. 
Please check the weekly e-bulletin.  

6 September 

13th Sunday 

after Trinity 

  

9.30am 

9.30am 

11.00am 

11.00am  

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Broad Chalke 

Britford 

Ebbesbourne Wake 

Coombe Bissett  

Catherine Blundell 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh 

Catherine Blundell 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh  

 

13 September 

14th Sunday 

after Trinity 

9.30am 

9.30am 

11.00am 

6.00pm 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (BCP) 

Evening Prayer (BCP) 

Nunton 

Bowerchalke 

Alvediston 

Homington 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh 

Catherine Blundell 

Catherine Blundell 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh 

 

20 September 

15th Sunday 

after Trinity 

9.30am 

9.30am 

9.30am 

11.00am 

11.00am 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Morning Prayer (BCP) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Holy Communion (CW) 

Odstock 

Bishopstone 

Broad Chalke 

Homington 

Berwick St John 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh 

Jenny Taylor 

Roger Leake 

Jenny Taylor 

Catherine Blundell 

 

27 September 

16th Sunday 

after Trinity 

9.30am 

9.30am 

11.00am 

11.00am 

Parish Communion (CW) 

Parish Communion (CW) 

Parish Communion (CW) 

Parish Communion (CW) 

Charlton All Saints 

Bowerchalke 

Bishopstone 

Berwick St John 

Anna-Claar T-Rosingh 

Roger Leake 

Jenny Taylor 

Catherine Blundell 

 

To receive the Chalke Valley Benefice bulletin, please email Emily, who will add you 
to the weekly Bulletin distribution:   thechalkevalleychurches@gmail.com   

mailto:thechalkevalleychurches@gmail.com?subject=Please%20add%20me%20to%20the%20Chalke%20Valley%20Bulletin%20list
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Extra—News and Notes 

Nos Art Picture and Date Artist 

1 The Scream - 1893 Edvard Munch 

2 Girl with a Pearl Earring - 1665 Johannes Vermeer 

3 Starry Night - 1889 Vincent Van Gogh 

4 Les Demoiselles d’Avignon - 1907 Pablo Picasso 

5 Primavera - 1480 Sandro Botticelli 

6 Lady with an Ermine - 1490 Leonardo da Vinci 

7 Ophelia - 1865 John Millais 

8 The Light of the World - 1857 William Holman Hunt 

9 The Night Watch - 1642 Rembrandt 

10 Las Meninas - 1656 Diego Velazquez 

Puzzle Answers 

Art and Artist Quiz answers 

Could you be our Business Editor? 

Would you be able to help the Editor, by running the advert 
section and then arrange six monthly invoices…. ? 

If so please get in touch.  

Thank you. 

Jeremy  
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Scarecrow Festival  

 Lockdown Legends 

‘Captain Sir Tom Moore’ 

by the Tuckers, Nunton 

‘Thank you to the NHS’ 

Built by Nunton Farm 
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Scarecrow Festival  

 Lockdown Legends 

‘Joe Wickes’ 

by Tilly and Tim Shipsey,  

‘The Tiger Woman’ 

by a Britford resident 
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BRITFORD FARM SHOP  

FLOUR FOR CHARITY RESULTS ! 

Dear Friends,  

Finally the money has been counted, the flour dust washed down and... 

BRITFORD FARM SHOP has REOPENED ! 

A shortage in packing ability of the flour mills of whom only 4% pack for the domestic 
market could not bridge the shortfall for a nation in self isolated lockdown as Coronavirus 
“Covid-19” swept across the planet at lightning speed. The wheatgerm of an idea took on 
a life of it's own back in March and 11 Sales later here's the details: 

We sourced flour in 375 x 16Kg sacks, packing and selling it in 1.5Kg and 2Kg bags. 

5,957Kg of Flour & Sugar and 30 Kg Dry Yeast. Totalling 3210 bags for 1100+ orders. 

We are thrilled to announce that the total sum of £6,160 has been raised of which £838 
were donations,  all for St Thomas Church Salisbury. 

Grateful thanks to everyone that spread the word and to Jeanette and Theresa for their 
invaluable help. 

Robert and Mary Lewis 

Britford Farm Shop 
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Salisbury Cathedral’s Spirit & Endeavour exhibition 

 

T his year Salisbury Cathedral opened its largest art exhibition for 20 years as part of 
its 800th anniversary celebrations.  

Sadly, within a week, the lockdown due to coronavirus was imposed and although the 
public had access to the exhibits outside, nobody was able to see the artworks inside - 
until now.  

Celebrating 800 years of Spirit and Endeavour comprises 20 pieces of work by some of 
the most important contemporary artists of the 20th and 21st century, including Antony 
Gormley, Henry Moore and Grayson Perry. 

Visitors can see sculpture, tapestry, kinetic and digital installations on the lawns and 
inside the building. 

The cathedral has had to reduce the number of people it can welcome at one time for 
safety reasons, so visitors need to book in advance. 

Opening hours are Monday to Saturday 10am to 2.30pm. 

If you are unable to visit in person, you can take a virtual tour of the exhibition (there’s 
a family friendly version too) by visiting www.salisburycathedral.co.uk 

Curated by Jacquiline Creswell, the cathedral’s visual arts adviser, the exhibition runs 
until 2021.  

A catalogue is on sale with listings supplied by galleries, museums and foundations.  

 

Confluence - flower festival  

Sadly, Confluence, the much-anticipated flower festival has been postponed due to the 
coronavirus restrictions. 

More than 300 flower arrangers from across the Diocese of Salisbury were due to join 
festival designers Michael Bowyer, Pam Lewis and Angela Turner to put on the show in 
September. 

The Festival has been postponed until 2022. 

Salisbury Cathedral News 

http://www.salisburycathedral.co.uk

